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Ohio Department of Natural Resources
Division of Parks and Recreation
December 10, 2004

In re: Flood Plain permit
Gary Liette Property, NW corner of Koehn & Schroeder Roads
Section 19, St. Marys Twp.

According to the FEMA flood rate map 39011C0090 C (attached),
this particular parcel of ground is not with the flood plain. The filling of
this parcel with dredge material will not impact any flood plain areas
located along the south side of Grand Lake St. Marys and therefore, a
permit from my department is not necessary.

It is recommended however that the natural surface drainage of
this parcel be maintained throughout the project. Attached is a
watershed map from the Vornholt Single County Drainage Ditch that
was petitioned and installed 19 years ago. The dashed line represents
the watershed boundary and seven acres of this parcel flows to the east
and into the Vornholt ditch. It is critical, that after the fill is completed
on this parcel, that the flow of surface water be maintained from what
existed prior to the work. Not only for the seven acres flowing into the
Vornhglt Ditch, but also for the remaining 28 acres on this property.

(- {?é)ﬁ) M
Douglas Reinhart, P.E. ,P.S.

Auglaize County Engineer
Auglaize County Flood Plain Coordinator

Cc: Vornholt Ditch
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August 6, 2004

Operations Division
Regulatory Branch (North)
ID No. 200400483 -cmh

Mr. Daniel L. West

Ohio Department of Natural Resources
Division of Parks and Recreation
1952 Belcher Drive, C-3

Columbus, OH 43224-1386

Dear Mr. West:

This is in regard to your letter of April 13, 2004, concerning the
proposed hydraulic dredging of approximately 22,360 cubic yards of
sediment from the Southshore Acres Libby Channel area of Grand Lake St.
Marys in Mercer and Auglaize Counties, Ohio. The dredged material would
be discharged in an approved dredged material relocation area authorized
by Department of the Army Permit 199701400. We have reviewed the
submitted data relative to Section 404 of the Clean Water Act.

We have determined that your proposal is authorized under the
provisions of our Nationwide Permit (NWP) 33 CFR 330 (16) for Return
Water from Upland Contained Disposal Areas as published in the Federal
Register on January 15, 2002. We do require compliance with the
enclosed Terms and Conditions of the NWP and the Ohio State
Certification Special Conditions.

This verification is valid for 2 years from the date of this
letter. The enclosed Compliance Certification should be signed and
returned upon completion of the project.

If you have any questions, please contact me by writing to the
above address or by calling 513-825-1901. Any correspondence on this
matter should reference our assigned Identification Number 200400483.

Sincerely,

s A

Mr. Max Hagan

Team Leader

Ohio Field Office
Enclosures

Copy Furnished: ODNR (Morton)



